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A Resolution Of The City Commission Of The City Of Hollywood, Florida, Urging All Private

Schools Within The City’s Boundaries, As Well As All Non-Private And Charter Schools

Regulated By The School Board Of Broward County, Florida, To Hire Full Time School

Resource Officers Or Other Appropriate Security Personnel For The Safety And Security Of

Their Students; Authorizing The City Clerk To Distribute This Resolution To All Private And

Charter Schools Located In The City Of Hollywood, As Well As The School Board Of Broward

County, The Broward County Board Of County Commissioners, And Local Legislators.

Staff Recommends: Approval of the Attached Resolution

Explanation:

In the afternoon hours of February 14, 2018, a mass shooting occurred at Marjory Stoneman
Douglas High School in Parkland, Florida (“School”), in which 17 students and teachers were killed
and another 17 were wounded. Following the massacre, it was determined that a former student who
had been expelled from the School the year before had gained entry into the School due to his
familiarity with the School’s rules and procedures gained while a student there.

Many public schools in the City have law enforcement personnel, known as School Resource
Officers (“SROs”), in the educational facilities and at after school sporting events. Given the vast
number of school shootings in the past decade, along with the failure of the state’s legislators to
enact sufficient safeguards concerning gun control throughout Florida, there needs to be more
attention to the safety and security of students while at school and school sponsored activities.

The City Commission believes that it is time to provide security for all students enrolled at all schools
in the City, and urges each private institution and the School Board of Broward County to take all
necessary measures to ensure that every student receives the protection he or she deserves to
secure a safe and nourishing educational environment. The duty and responsibility to provide for the
safety of students rests with the administration of the various private and charter schools as well as
the School Board for all public institutions located in the City.

Recommended for inclusion on the agenda by:
Douglas R. Gonzales, City Attorney
Dr. Wazir Ishmael, City Manager
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